Presidents Report March 2014
Another year has flown by and 2013 seems to be a distant memory already.  2013 was though, a remarkable year in the history of the Garden, being the 150th anniversary of the founding of the Garden in 1863 and what became the year of the worm.  The whole year was action packed with a wide variety of events taking place during every month of the year. I think the Friends and the Garden staff can be very proud of how well the year went.  I believe we provided the citizens of Dunedin with a celebration which aptly acknowledged the special place the Garden has in the city.
Particular highlights of the year for me were the birthday celebrations on 30 June and our spring festival on Rhododendron Day. The weather cooperated and both days were well supported by the community. The art exhibitions in the Info Centre were also very successful as were the activities put on for children. 
It goes without saying that all of these events took a lot of effort to organise.  All members of the Garden staff, committee, volunteers and many members of the public contributed and worked extremely hard throughout the year organising and managing the events, frequently after working hours and during weekends.  I would like to make special mention of Clare Fraser, who contributed so much to the overall organisation of the year’s events and coordinated and cajoled people to do what needed to be done.  

The regular day to day activities of the Friends have continued during the year.  Our volunteers, ably led by Louise have continued to staff the centre every day and welcome visitors and tourists.  We are very fortunate to have such a great team of volunteers who generously give their time to the Garden each week.  Thanks to you all.
Our regular plant sales were again successful thanks to the propagation group, the Garden staff and the support of local businesses. The spring plant sale was especially successful this year thanks to the efforts of Gail Loughery who spent hours phoning and encouraging people to contribute and have a stall.

Our group of tour guides, led by Caroline Byrne and Annette Riley has worked very hard to establish regular guided tours for visitors to the Garden. Unfortunately these have not been as well supported as we hoped and the guides have decided to stop offering this service at least for the time being. This is very disappointing for the group of guides who were all so enthusiastic and keen to get this service established. We all had high hopes that the tours would become a special feature of the Garden but unfortunately this was not to be.  The committee and the tour guides will continue to explore ways we can get some sort of tours established that appeal more to the public and tourists.
I am pleased to be able to report that our finances are continuing to improve, even with the additional expenditure that was required to support some of last year’s events.  We are still a long way from being well endowed with funds but at present our bank balances are reasonably healthy. Thanks to Cristy and Jeremy for the time you spend each month keeping track of all the expenditure and income.
Most will be aware that the Ellerslie Garden Show was held recently.  Sally Brown, a member of the committee, was a first time exhibitor at the show and managed to come away with several prestigious awards including  People’s  Choice. On behalf of the Friends I would like to warmly congratulate Sally on her outstanding achievements.
And of course mention must be made of the new creature that has invaded the duck pond area.  The worm was completed in November and from what I have seen has been a very popular addition to the Garden, especially for children who seem to love climbing all over it. The design caused a little controversy, as all new public art works seem to do, but whatever your thoughts about the sculpture itself, I think everyone will agree that the area surrounding the sculpture has been greatly enhanced.  

I would like to thank my fellow committee members who have all worked hard during the year.  It was a very busy time for all of us and I especially appreciated your willingness to be involved and for the time and effort you spent . 

Unfortunately Annette Riley who has been a committee member for the last two years is standing down.  Annette has been a very valuable and active member of the committee and I thank her for her contributions. We will miss her sound organisation skills and wise counsel.
I am happy to report that all other members of the present committee are offering themselves as members once again, but as always we are keen to have new members with fresh ideas and enthusiasm.

I have now served for three years as President. According to the constitution of the Friends the President is only supposed to hold the post for two years.  Hence I am overdue to stand down.  I am willing to stand again for committee but hope that we can find somebody else who is willing to take up the reins as President.

At this stage the year ahead is looking more relaxed than last year and it will be good to be able to consolidate and take time to work with the Garden’s staff to develop plans and priorities for the future. We watch with interest the progress with the new propagation buildings and glasshouses and look forward to the opportunities this new facility will bring for the Garden.
Last but not least I would like to thank Alan Matchett and Barbara Wheeler and their team for their support during the year and for their help in making 2013 a year of fun and celebration for us all.

Thank you all for coming this evening and for your ongoing support.

Prue Harwood

